Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the committee room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 25th February 2014 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Richard Watt, Cliff Beevers, Ken Davies, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Ian Gilmour, Gordon Miller, PC Greig Buick, Councillors Dominic Heslop, and Ricky Henderson.

Visitors: Silvia Carpico, Eric White (Curriemuirend Park Allotments Group).
1. Apologies: Susan Perriss, Ingrid Donaldson. 
2. Minutes of January 28th Meeting and Matters Arising: the minutes were accepted as a true record.
· Progress on survey at Viewfield.  It was reported that all survey forms had been received by Jim Ferguson and that Councillor Bill Henderson would deal with them on his return. 

· Possible use of arrow to indicate correct one-way around Viewfield.  Gordon suggested it would be sensible to await the results of the survey before approaching the South-West office for further action.  Meantime it has been agreed that the sign should be lit. 

· “Bill agreed to check if Neil’s suggestion for signage would be included in the final configuration at the turning circle.”   This issue will be picked up before the next CC meeting.

·  “Councillors were asked if we went to the village hall in the winter months if we would need a separate licence.”  Councillor Heslop had checked again with officials.  It appears a separate licence would be required, but he suggested that it might be possible to apply to Committee for a reduction in the fees.  This issue needs to be looked at again in July – our present licence at the dental surgery car park runs out in September

·  Cliff had made contact with Rob Melville, who had quoted a ballpark figure for the cost of the erection of goalposts in Bloomiehall Park.  Rob had then approached both Currie and District Round Table and the C&B News for support.  C&B News had generously donated £250 towards the total cost of just over £900.  Rob also intended to approach Woods Deli to ask for the corkage donations at the deli over one month towards the cost.

Our visitor, Silvia Carpico from Al Borgo, was invited to address the CC.  She explained the history of the Wood’s Deli application for planning permission and also for a late licence.  Planning permission had been granted, following an enforcement report on 24 January.  Several objections had been put forward in relation to the application for a late licence which had been considered at Licensing Committee on 31 January.  This application had been continued to the next meeting on Friday 7 March.  Silvia pointed out that, because Wood’s operate a BYOB system and do not have an alcohol licence, it could lead to late drinking on the premises and consequent problems of people leaving the premises at or after midnight – if the late licence were to be granted.  Councillor Heslop said that for the Committee to consider such an issue firm evidence would be required.  PC Buick confirmed that the police could monitor (but not every day) people leaving the premises.  Silvia also mentioned that she was concerned about the fact that Wood’s did not have proper building warrants in place relating to toilet facilities and electrical circuits.  This was a separate issue for the Council.  Cliff thanked Silvia for her attendance.

In further discussion it was agreed that it was unfortunate that Wood’s had not complied timeously with the licensing, planning and other certifications required.  However, JGCC had made its objection on the grounds of disturbance to neighbours and would be allowed to address this issue only at any hearings. The problems of delay in applications had moved beyond any possible intervention by JGCC  and were a matter now for the city council to deal with and, if the law had been or were to be breached, for the police.
3. Report of the Feasibility Study at Curriemuirend Park 

Cliff sought views from CC members as to how this could be taken forward. It was agreed that, because house building on the Park would not be financially viable for at least the first five years of the Local Development Plan, our Councillors had already been asked to press for its removal from the Plan, both to remove the chance of its falling into the limbo of planning blight and to allow for its improvement as a leisure facility by the Parks Department. Ricky explained that the LDP steering group would submit a paper containing the topics for consideration to the next meeting of the Planning Committee. It was decided that JGCC should try to ensure that the steering group put a proposal to the Planning Committee to take Curriemuirend Park out of the LDP. Ricky explained that he had written to colleagues on the planning committee.  Bill had already indicated in an email that he had spoken to his SNP colleagues on the planning committee.  Both R and W Henderson had assured the JGCC committee that they were pressing for the removal of Curriemuirend Park from the next draft of the LDP.  As an additional measure Helen proposed that JGCC should put a similar motion to the next meeting of the Neighbourhood Partnership on 25 March. She would circulate a draft to JGCC. Dominic said that he would raise our concerns with party colleagues on the Planning Committee and that he would try to find out for us who was on the steering group, each member of which could be sent a letter putting the community’s case. It was suggested by Ricky that a letter expressing our concerns to Ian Perry, Chair of the Planning Committee, would also give the issue a high profile.
Eric commented on the problems of planning for allotments and trying to obtain funding for them while the status of the Park remained in abeyance. Unless clear, long-term decisions were made on future plans for the site, no progress on allotments or other facilities there would be possible. The meeting agreed that the main goal and top priority must be to get the Park removed from the LDP and that all other issues were dependent on success with that aim. Cliff asked if it was premature to ask for a traffic impact assessment, but it was decided that the cost of this would not be met by CEC, especially as any would-be developer making an application would be required to pay for an independent assessment. There was discussion of air quality and noise pollution on the roads either side of the park and of congestion on Lanark Road at peak times, but these were thought best left until there was a decision by the Planning Committee on the Park’s immediate future.
Referring to the Feasibility Study, Gordon asked if Sam Verner’s answer to number 5 of the questions on the study submitted by JGCC made sense to anyone present. It appeared that Sam accepted that building at Curriemuirend Park would breach the city’s policy on accessibility to open green spaces, but that this could be ignored because the policy had already been breached in relation to most of Baberton Mains estate, since Curriemuirend Park had not been brought up to a required standard. 
4. Reports and recent meetings 
4.1  Secretary: there had been no alcohol licensing applications submitted for consideration next month. Correspondence received over the past month had been circulated.
4.2 Treasurer: Ken reported that, after meeting expenses incurred by the Feasibility Study meeting, the balance in No.1 account was £807.32, while the No.2 account stood at £4,409.97. 
He had been having problems with RBS who had lost forms relating to our change of treasurer submitted on 9 November. Eric was still receiving the statements. The positive news was that David Geary had agreed to audit the accounts; Ken had arranged to meet him.  After a little discussion the date of the AGM was fixed as Tuesday 16 June at 7.30pm in the main hall of JG Village Hall. 
4.3 Monthly local planning matters … report sent separately: Neil highlighted the salient points of his report. 
The City Council had arranged a meeting on 26 February to brief community councils on SESplan and the Local Development Plan. Neil, with two other members of the newly convened JGCC Planning sub-group consisting of Neil himself, Cliff, Helen and Gordon, would attend. Cliff suggested raising the Curriemuirend Park issue at the meeting and asking what scope existed for increasing density on brownfield sites and incentivizing building on such sites. He added that the South-west Communities Forum had met Gordon MacDonald MSP who had explained that Housing Associations get a subsidy from local authorities to build on all sites, but that there is no such support for developers. In fact, Edinburgh seemed very poor at getting housing on to brownfield sites because housing could not compete with the revenue to be generated by commercial developments such as supermarkets.

Neil drew attention to the David Wilson Homes appeal against the decision to turn down their application to build on Green Belt land south of Cockburn Crescent, Balerno. The Reporter would make an unaccompanied site visit. The application at 1 Baberton Loan (Splash Bathrooms former premises) had been held up over questions about the windows overlooking the Water of Leith Path. 

The application to develop an equestrian centre at Woodhall had been withdrawn, but a newly revised plan was being submitted. Hermiston and Gogar residents had met with Currie CC to discuss a common response to the Edinburgh Garden District proposals.
Referring to the recently issued ‘Edinburgh Planning Concordat 2013’, Neil explained that it set out what developers, planners and CCs should do. It offered some resources to CCs through an Engagement Fund to produce leaflets or other materials in order to ascertain constituents’ views on planning applications. It appeared that Community Councils were being asked to sign up to some open-ended commitments. JGCC’s Planning Sub-committee would advise whether we should sign or not.
4.4  Meetings: Norma would attend the Neighbourhood Health sub-committee meeting of 27 February. She gave out copies of the Health questionnaire and drew attention to Skill Swap initiatives in nearby communities.
5. Police report … sent separately: Greg drew attention to opportunistic theft and the vandalism of cars in the area. There had been only 21 calls to police from our area in the past month.
5.1  Safety committee meeting: Helen reminded the meeting of safety matters relating to cold calling, which had been raised at the Safety sub-committee.
 6. JGCC matters

 6.1 JG Farmers Market: Cliff and Vic gave an update of the meeting with Tomie Cannon, the new manager at RBS at JG. The bank seemed keen to host farmers’ markets as a form of community engagement that could be advantageous to them. Vic had asked if the bank could remain open until 1.00 pm. Nothing had been finalized, but Finlay MacLeod, who had been very understanding, had been told of the proposed move.
6.2 McCarthy and Stone development: Cliff had arranged a meeting with Steve Wiseman of M&S to check out the issues as the development at the golf club was coming to an end.  Neil and Malcolm Brown were also hoping to attend at 10am on Monday 10th March.

6.3 Baberton Mains History Project: Helen gave the meeting a review of where the project had reached with special mentions of the quilt work with school pupils and the forthcoming booklet.
6.4 Annual clean up: Richard asked members to identify any sites in need of a clean-up in view of the impending Keep Scotland Beautiful Spring Clean campaign. The previous focus of clean ups had been the area west of the school and Curriemuirend Park. Now that the area of scrub by the school had been replaced by the turning circle, and Curriemuirend Park was being cleaned regularly by the Parks Department and residents, it seemed less obvious that a JGCC/Primary School joint effort would be required. Richard did not want to organize people to sacrifice their time needlessly. The most important criterion for any site was that it should be safe for small children, which would rule out the banking behind the former Post Office. Gordon and Ken offered to let Richard know if there was a case for organizing another clean-up with school pupils and their parents at Curriemuirend Park.
7. Councillors’ corner: Dominic reminded the meeting that Edinburgh ward boundaries could change after the next local authority elections in response to changes in population density in different parts of the city. It was possible that we could be affected.
8. AOCB

8.1 Currie and District Horticultural Society’s request for financial support from JGCC: a donation of £125.00, as in 2013, was agreed.
9. Date and venue of the Next Meeting – 25th March, 7pm., Village Hall. It was noted that Helen would be at the Neighbourhood Partnership meeting, so could not attend.
_________________________________Cliff Beevers (Chairperson)   Date            /      /         
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